APPROVED MINUTES OF THE VILLAGE OF UNIONVILLE COUNCIL PUBLIC HEARING PROHIBIT RECREATIONAL MARIHUANA ESTABLISHMENTS ORDINANCE HELD ON JANUARY 21, 2019

The Public Hearing of the Unionville Village Council was called to order by President Ralph Rasch at 7:20 p.m. at the Village Hall for public input regarding the ordinance to Prohibiting Recreational Marihuana Establishments within the Village limits.

Present: President Ralph Rasch, Jeff Anker, Vickie Balzer, John Katnik, Amber Schmidt, Dave VanHove, Clerk Jessica VanHove, Deputy Clerk Dottie Zube, Treasurer Leila Rish, DPW Supervisor David Yoder and Police Chief Bill Owens. Absent: Matt Prime. Guests: Kathy Trischler, Ken Woloszyn, Ken Lind, Pat Sheridan, Rick Zimmer, Tamra Babcock and Brandon Palevich.

Motion by Trustee Schmidt, second by Trustee Balzer to open public hearing. 6 Yeas. Motion carried.

The proposed ordinance was read by the Clerk. Questions from the public concerning the proposed ordinance and the new recreational marihuana law was answered by the Council.

Motion by Trustee Katnik, second by Trustee Balzer to adjourn. 6 Yeas. Motion carried.

Public Hearing Adjourned: 7:27 pm

Jessica A. VanHove Village Clerk